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Meeting type Regular Meeting
Date of Meeting 04/22/2021 Call to Order Armela Xhindole  at 3:02
Minutes prepared by Shauna Connelly Location Zoom
1. Attendance/Roll Call:

PRESENT NAME POSITION

✓ Armela Xhindole President

A Tara Rudolph Vice President

✔ Shauna Connelly Secretary

✔ Deirdre Grubb Treasurer

A Zachary Carlson Parliamentarian

✓ Nicholas Turk Public Relations

✓ Anita Griffin Senator

A Mustafa Boweden Senator

✓ Josh Cole Co-Advisor (Interim Director of Student Life)

A Jorgo Gushi Co-Advisor

2. Approval of Minutes                      Date: May 6, 2021
Motion: Zachary Carlson Second: Tara Rudolph Approved: Unanimously
3. Approval of Agenda -
Motion: Shauna Connelly Second: Anita Griffin Approved: Unanimously
4. Agenda and Notes, Decisions, Issues

Topic
1. President’s Report:

Person to speak, Armela
Armela informed us that she was able to have a meeting with President

Pedraja and the Eteam.

She said, “I got the idea that theory wanted to help SGA but also buy

water stations on their own for the other buildings. I told them we are

more also looking for a way to let students know that SGA is here and we

are active. I explained also the dilemma whether it was going to go

through the foundation or just straight forward. They said we can pay part

of it but they don’t want to take all of it from us. I did mention that we are

doing a fundraiser and our account is going up. Me and Shauna received

an email that they want to set up a meeting with us. So there is a high

chance we’re getting the product and not paying it all and getting the

plague.”

2. Advisor’s Report: Person to
speak, Josh Cole

Josh said to Armela about the water station that that was great news!

He said, “For me it’s not so much an update but I have a question for Nick.

Are we able to track how much money is coming in from the fundraiser?”

Nick said, “Yes.”



Josh said, “Good, we got the flyer out in the Open Door today. W’re also

getting another step closer to your fleece’s/ It’s getting approved by

marketing today.”

Armela said, “Don’t forget to order your caps and gowns.”

I (Shauna) said, “I got mine the other day and my tassels were hanging

out of the box. I picked up the box from my porch and they were just

hanging there. They didn’t pack them well.”

Josh informed us that he sent us an email about next Thursday's meet

with a potential new Director of the Student Life office. He said, “I

understand it’s during this meeting time, so no pressure.” He also let us

know that there would be very few people there. They were having maybe

5-10 students.

Other Reports: I (Shauna) added to Armelas update by reading my notes from the

meeting we had with President Pedraja and the Eteam. I said, “Some of

this will sound redundant to Armela but I wanted to read my quick notes

from our meeting. They have the funding for the water stations.. They

informed us that they don’t want to take funding from the students. Steve

Marini from facilities suggested we put in half the cost of the station and

donate the other half to a clean water initiative. They will still put the

plaque with the station. Steve also mentioned that a lot of units are sold

out due to the pandemic production has been down. President Pedraja

asked Steve to try to procure at least one station and think about the rest

later. That way SGA’s water station will at least be there.”

Anita filled everyone in on the last Student Services Council meeting. She

said, “We talked about service animal policy. Shauna can you add more

information.”

I (Shauna) said, “Yes, they talked a lot about ESA’s. I guess someone

brought in a flying squirrel. And there have been incidents where dogs

have been loose on campus. ESA’s technically not allowed on campus and

don’t require the type of extensive training a service dog requires so

they’re revisiting the policy.”

Anita told us that they also discussed children on campus. and

mentioned that the school plans to put in outdoor seating to not have as

many individuals in the building at one time. She said, there will be

someone at the door asking where you will be going in the building.

Open Discussion: Armela said, “Nick, you said we can track how the fundraiser is going?”

Nick said, “Yes, you can login and it will show you. I can give you the

login information. It’s still pretty low right now, we still have to get the

word out. Josh and I were talking about the best way to advertise. I was

wondering if we should put in that it’s $10?”

Josh said, “My thought was $10 would be the only one they choose.”

Nick said, “Definitely a good point.”

Josh said, “$20 is the most expensive.”

Nick said, “It’s 1 wash for $10, 2 washes for $20 and 3 washes for $30.”

Josh said, “$10 per wash is what we will write on the flyer.”



Nick said, “Yeah, we just need to get the word out as best we can.”

I (Shauna) said, “I agree.”

Josh asked, “Should we mention that SGA gets 50%?”

Nick replied, “I don’t know if it makes sense. I did add it to the page. I

worded it in a way so that I wasn’t saying we get all the profits for it. Can

we advertise on the sidewalk holding signs? The cool thing is that Shauna

made the QRCode so people can just hold their phones up. I originally

thought the website would be an easier address then it is, so the QRCode

is good.”

Armela said, “Thank you Nick. I think the meeting with the president

went well. I hope i’m not being naive.”

I (Shauna) said, “No, I thought so too. I was glad he loved all of the ideas

and asked Steve if he could at least try to procure one water bottle

station.”

Armela said, “Graduation is coming, are you guys breathing?”

Everybody laughed.

Nick asked Armela, “Are you breathing?”

Armela replied, “I’m halfway there.”

5. Meeting Adjourn
Motion: Anita Griffin Second: Shauna Connelly Meeting adjourned 3:51
6. Upcoming
1. Next Student Senate meeting on April 29, 2021

Respectfully submitted,

Shauna Connelly


